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Currently, whenever objective models require validation a time consuming and costly process of subjective testing is required. Typically, this involves many parties contributing to the production of a test plan that defines the scope and procedure for submitting and testing objective quality measurement methods. This process can take many years to complete, often leaving industry and academia with an immediate need for measurement tools that standardization bodies are unable to respond to in a timely fashion. Furthermore, once any standard has been set, it is difficult to change due to the necessity to perform independent validation of any new methods. There is a real challenge to replace the current model validation procedure with a means to provide fast and effective model validation. 

This contribution calls on VQEG to promote and support a standards initiative to create large library of annotated audio, video and multimedia sequences. VQEG is well placed to perform such as role, as it has a real body of experts in subjective testing with the means to create such a validation database. Furthermore, VQEG has a number of individuals who attend the appropriate standards bodies that will utilize the results from model validations to draft and approve new standards and to modify existing standards relating to objective quality measurement. 

The proposal for a database of annotated sequences would require that independent organizations (the model validation group) create a large set of audio, video and audio-video sequences that may be used for model validation. With the help and support of the objective measurement community, guidelines may be produced that define sequence content, error types and format. The independent organizations would then perform subjective quality testing to produce the annotated dataset. These sequences would remain secret to model proponents, for example held by multiple laboratories where model proponents would submit models for validation. If appropriate and necessary, a standard fee would be payable by a model proponent to the model validation group. 

To move this idea forward, assuming support from VQEG, contributions would be provided to various standards bodies (e.g. ITU-T SGs 9 & 12, ITU-R WP 6Q) to generate interest and support in producing this validation database. To summarise, this proposal would lead to the formation of a model validation group consisting of reputable subjective quality testing organizations who would create test material, perform subjective quality tests and offer a validation service to model proponents. This would greatly improve efficiency in model validation and standardization.

